On December 13th Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following question regarding Board Item PM11 - Project Modifications for West Boca Community High

Question:  Did the shelter requirement just happen?  

Response:  No, we have been required to build schools as hurricane shelters for some time now, however, laboratories are exempted from being built as hurricane shelter spaces.  When this project began we were under the impression that the building would primarily be used for career academy laboratory type spaces which would be exempted, however, as we learned more about the school's requirements we discovered that most of the building would be mostly classrooms which are not exempted, therefore to comply with the state requirements we had no choice but to convert the building into a hurricane shelter.

Question:  How is this an agreement...we pay for it.  

Response:  It is a state mandate that all schools be designed as a hurricane shelter unless there is an local agreement stating otherwise.  The School District reached an agreement with the county Emergency Management Agency that only portions of high schools need to be built as hurricane shelters.

Question:  What do we get in return?

Response:  We do not have to build elementary and middle schools to be hurricane shelters.  That would cost us even more money.

Question:  How can this be a design omission if it just happened?

Response:  The architect did failed to recognize that the original chiller plant was not sized to accommodate this additional building.
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